Warrick County Commissioners Announce Continuation of
Vann Park Closure

The Warrick County Commissioners, in coordination with the Warrick County Health Department, announce a continuation of the closure of Vann Park until further notice.  The closure is a precaution while the EPA continues its investigation. Members of the public are asked not to enter Vann Park and are strictly prohibited from fishing in the pond.  This includes baseball and softball fields, walking trails and Rivertown Pickleball Court.
This decision follows discussions with local, state, and federal partners, including the Environmental Protection Agency, as well as an on-site inspection of the affected areas.
The public is reminded to continue exercising caution in areas impacted by the recent fire. If any debris or ash is observed, it should not be disturbed. Residents are asked to report such findings directly to the EPA link listed on the Warrick County Health Department website. The Commissioners appreciate the community’s patience and cooperation as efforts continue to monitor and address environmental conditions.
For more information, contact the Warrick County Commissioners’ Office at (812) 897-6120 or visit warrickcounty.gov and click on Daily Updates from EPA on Chemical Fire and to Report Ash on Your Property.
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